
 

 
Oifig an Stiúrthóra Náisiúnta, Acmhainní Daonna 

Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhísí Sláinte 
Ospidéal Dr. Steevens’ 

Baile Átha Cliath 8  

Office of the National Director of Human Resources 
Health Service Executive 

Dr. Steevens’ Hospital 
Dublin 8 

Tel: 01 6352319 Email: nationalhr@hse.ie 
 

Sorca Clarke, T.D. 
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PQ2930/21  To ask the Minister for Health the number of graduate nurses and midwives in 2019 and 2020 
who have been provided full-time permanent contracts. -Sorca Clarke 
 
Dear Deputy,  
 
I refer to your recent parliamentary question above which was sent to the HSE for reply.  
 
Please see the table below which identifies the numbers of nursing staff in 2019 and to date in 2020 on 
wholetime permanent contracts. 
 

Year No. 

2019 445 

2020 174 

 
The table above relates to HSE Statutory locations only, does not include Section 38 agencies. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

  
_________________________ 
Marie O’Sullivan  
National HR 


